DRAFT                              BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES
  Wednesday, March 19, 2014

      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Jill Sullivan, Vice Chair, Barry Greenfield, Selectmen Glenn Kessler, John Callahan, Matthew Strauss, and Town Administrator, Thomas Younger. 
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to enter into executive session for the purpose of discussing strategy with respect to litigation in the Greenwood Avenue case since an open meeting will have a detrimental effect on litigation position of the Town and will return to open session at the conclusion of the executive session, seconded by Selectman Strauss.  The Board took a roll call vote. Selectman Callahan could not participate in the executive session regarding the Greenwood case. (See Executive Session meeting minutes) 
Open Discussion: 

Selectman Strauss disclosed on the advice of Town Counsel that his wife, Danielle Strauss is an employee of the Town as the Recreation Director and she would appear on the employee list for the discussion of the new and revised compensation and salary survey. Selectman Strauss would participate in the discussion but would recuse himself if the matter of salary was discussed. 

Mr. Don Jacobs introduced and explained the new and revised compensation and salary survey. Personnel Director, Nancy Lord was also in attendance. 

New and Old Business: 

Selectman Greenfield updated the Board that the School Building Committee voted to postpone a vote on the proposed new middle school until the next fall Town Meeting. 

Appointment:
The Board voted unanimously on motion by Selectman Greenfield to re-appoint Paul DeBole as a member of the Swampscott Board of Registrars for a three year term expiring March 31, 2017, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 

Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve an invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C in the amount of $6,836.00, for services through January 31, 2014, seconded by Selectman Strauss.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the meeting minutes from February 5, 2014, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the meeting minutes from February 25, 2014, seconded by Selectman Strauss.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the annual firecracker road race to be held on Friday, July 4, 2014, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve a request from Marian Court College for permission to hang a sign on each end of Puritan Road and at the entrance of Little’s Point Road from Friday, April 25, 2014 through May 2, 2014, Selectman Kessler. 

The Board voted unanimously  on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve   the JCC of the North Shore’s 14th Annual Triathlon by the Sea event to be held on Sunday, May 11, 2014 from 8AM to 11AM-Police Detail will be hired for event –see attached map course  Selectman Kessler. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the following meeting dates for the Board of Selectmen meetings for April 2, 2014, and April 16, 2014, seconded by Selectman Kessler.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve the revised FY2015 Budget- to include regional school construction cost, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to close the 2014 Annual Town Meeting Warrant, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 
 Town Administrator’s Report:
Thomas Younger, Town Administrator updated the Board on the following: 
· Draft articles at next meeting. 

· Disappointing local aid number.

· Click or fix it program. 

· Sea Wall repair.

· Eagle Scout presentations will be on June 21, 2014. 

· Building fees increased in the amount of $184K- goes into free cash. 

· Parking plans for Library to park at the former Police Station. 

Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Kessler thanked everyone involved with the new pier railings at the Fish House. Selectman Kessler spoke of his office hours that will be held on April 6, 2014 from 9-10:30AM at the Whole Foods. Selectman Kessler spoke on the upcoming Swampscott Got Talent. 
Selectman Callahan reminded the community about the upcoming planning board meeting which they will be discussion the Humphrey Street overlay district proposal.  

Selectman Greenfield spoke on the recent amount of robo calls coming from the Schools on a daily basis. Selectman Greenfield offered his services to stay on a the liaison to the School Building Committee after his term as Selectmen is finished 
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to adjourn meeting at 10:00PM seconded by Selectman Strauss.   
True Attest:
Maureen Shultz Administrative Assistant 

